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NATHAN, KELLY, LUKE, LOGAN, & LEAH 

April, 2024 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

  

“The Lord hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad.” Psalm126:3  

 

We are so thankful for the Lord’s goodness to us and for His constant 

hand of mercy and protection as we travel. It has been a busy first quarter of 

2024! Our travels have taken us through Georgia, Florida, Tennessee, back to 

Florida, and now to Indiana. Over the last few weeks we have had the privilege 

of preaching in 16 church services, 4 school chapel services, 3 missions 

conferences and we were able to host 2 Reach the World Youth Conferences. 

Since the end of January we have had the privilege of teaching and challenging 

over 600 young people for the cause of World Evangelism. Please help us pray 

that God will grow the seeds that were planted in their hearts and that we will 

see a new generation of laborers sent into His harvest! 

  

We ask that you please be in prayer for us as we will be traveling back 

to GA to host the annual Reach the World Youth Conference at the 

headquarters of Macedonia World Baptist Missions on April 27th. The theme 

this year is “Let My Life Be a Light” from Matthew 5:14-16. Please pray for us 

and the other missionaries that will be teaching and preaching as we 

encourage these young people to shine forth the glorious Gospel into this dark 

world! It is imperative that we pray for more missionaries to go! The world 

population is greater than it has ever been and it seems to be growing darker 

by the day. Please help us pray for God to do a work that only He can do! 

  

Please continue to pray for all our Macedonia missionary families that 

are serving in the Southwest: the Leakes in TX, the Rogers, Lanes, and Worleys 

in NM, the Quintanas in AZ, the Howards in UT, and the Doss’ and Wards in CA. 

God is doing exciting things! Please pray for their families and ministries as 

they faithfully serve the Lord. 

  

Thank you for praying for our vehicle situation. Many of you have heard 

that we are working toward trading in our Motorhome and car for a truck and 

fifth wheel trailer. This will give us much more space for our family and will be 

much easier and less expensive to maintain. The Lord has provided nearly 

$25,000 so far for the purchase of the truck and we are incredibly thankful to 

everyone that has given. We are praying to make the transition in the next few 

weeks. 

 

We appreciate you all so very much! Thank you for your faithful prayers 

and support! God is doing big things and we are thankful to be a small part! 

 

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 


